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March 5, 2013

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
City of Long Beach
California

RECOMMENDATION:

Determine that the granting of Facility/Pipeline Permit No. P-242-12 to the
Chemoil Corporation will not be contrary to the public interest; and authorize the
City Manager to issue said permit in accordance with Section 15.44.060 of the
Long Beach Municipal Code. (Districts 1, 7)

DISCUSSION

The Chemoil Corporation (Chemoil) has filed an application for Facility/Pipeline Permit
No. P-242-12, to install 10,103 feet of 20-inch diameter pipeline in the City of Long
Beach (City). The proposed 20-inch pipeline will be replacing an existing 10-inch
pipeline. The pipeline will transport petroleum products from the Port of Long Beach
(Port) to Chemoil's tank farm in the city of Carson (Carson). The pipeline will enter the
City in Willow Street at the City's boundary with Carson and run east to Santa Fe
Avenue, where it will turn south and run to Anaheim Street, where it will enter the
jurisdiction of the Port. The pipeline's route is shown on the attached map.

The Department of Public Works has reviewed the application and found the proposed
installation to be compatible with existing installations and not an obstacle to any street
use or any known proposed developments. The recompaction and resurfacing of the
street trenching will be consistent with City standards. Traffic control requirements
stipulated by the Traffic Engineering Division will be made a part of the special
conditions for the excavation permit. Chemoil has agreed to slurry seal and stripe
Santa Fe Avenue from curb to curb on both sides of the median, after the installation.
The required liability insurance and bonding for this permit has been approved and is on
file.

In conformance with the California Environmental Quality Act, a statutory exemption for
this installation has been processed with the County Clerk.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Linda Vu on February 5, 2013 and by
Budget Management Officer Victoria Bell on August 1, 2012.
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TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

City Council action on this matter is not time critical.

FISCAL IMPACT

If approved, an excavation permit fee of approximately $13,522 and an annual pipeline
permit fee of approximately $30,929 will be deposited to the General Fund (GP 100) in
the Department of Public Works (PW). Approval of this recommendation will provide
continued support to the local economy.

SUGGESTED ACTION:

Approve recommendation.

MICHAEL P. CONWAY
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS
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APPROVED:

Attachment - Vicinity Map
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